Date:   Tue, 14 Sep 99 16:35PM EST    


From:  Geoff Gordon <gdgordon@mail.newcastle.edu.au> 


To:   vesnasmail@netscape.net 


Subject:  Your enquiry 





Dear Vesna Simundic,





I refer to our discussion yesterday afternoon at which I undertook to


advise you regarding the letter to Louise Booth of which you provided a


copy. I must advise that Louise was instructed not to respond to your


letter and I think it must remain at that. However, to set your mind at


rest on this issue at least, I feel I should tell you that Louise did


advise me that she was not then and is not now in fear for her safety. The


incident was seen as purely accidental.





Given all the circumstances, if you have any need of advice or information


from the Faculty Office (which as a student you may well have a need to


do), at this stage I ask that you make an appointment with me rather than


with Louise.





There is also an option which I did not mention at our interview, that is


Leave of Absence from the course for 12 months.  Leave of Absence can be


taken at your option by requesting same in writing on the Year 2000


re-enrolment form you will get in October. There is no academic penalty to


such leave.  It is something that you may wish to consider.





In any event, I do strongly suggest that you carry forward your intention


to see Dr Kibby as soon as practicable.





Geoff Gordon





  Assistant Registrar,


  Faculty of Arts and Social Science,


  The University of Newcastle, 


  Callaghan, NSW, Australia  2308


  Phone : +61 2 4921 6526  Location: Faculty Office W312


  Fax   : +61 2 4921 6997  Email   : gdgordon@mail.newcastle.edu.au


  


























11 November '99








Jo Gaha 


National President of AASW 


Head of Social Work, Newcastle University





Dear Jo





During meeting in Prof. Ramsland office you made a statement that you had contacted the Vice Chancellor for advise because a member of your staff feared for her safety as a result of my "actions" in her office. You have stated that the person was Ms Louise Booth. As I believed that your statement was untrue I wrote to Louise asking whether she had feared for her safety. I have received a response from Mr. Geoff Gordon, assistant registrar advising that Ms Louise had not feared for her safety.





This is not the first time that you have made untrue statements towards me. I am now concerned that you have continued to do that to a number of people. Defamation of character is a civil offence and I feel a need to convey to you that any future attempts of defamatory statements towards me would result in legal action. Such behavior towards University student by a lecturer of the Social Work Department will not & cannot be tolerated. At this stage I will not proceed with legal action about this last incident.





However, in order to correct the record I ask you to send me a written statement that your contact about me to the Vice Chancellor was based on inaccurate information. I would also ask you for a copy of the statement to be send to all those present at the meeting and to the Vice Chancellor.





I need to say to you again, that you are asked to desist from making any further untrue statements about me. I can not be clearer than this.





I wish you safe and enjoyable summer holiday and I'm looking forward to see you next year in the role of my tutor. 








Sincerely yours





Vesna 








The copy of this letter is send to Dean of Students Prof. Foreman


And DVC Prof. English


